
Burbank Police Motor Squad Earns Award at Recent OCTOA Competition 
 

On September 18, 2013, four members from the Burbank Police Department Motor Squad 

competed in the Orange County Traffic Officers Association’s “Top Gun” Motor Rodeo.   

 

This skill program draws approximately 250 motor officers from law enforcement agencies 

throughout California.  Competitors were challenged with fast and slow timed cone patterns and 

the "top gun" finale, an elimination round competition.    

 

The officers competed in six different individual events and one team event in the BMW class, 

earning third place in the team competition.  Officer Ryan Murphy excelled in the individual 

competition, reaching the semi-finals, before being eliminated. 

 

Congratulations to motor officers Chris Hensley, Randy Lloyd, Ryan Murphy, and Dan Turpin 

for their hard work and training in preparation for this annual event.  The officers proved to be 

outstanding ambassadors for the Burbank Police Department through their individual and team 

accomplishments. 

  

 

 


